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PROSPECTS

In the near term, the Macau property sector is undergoing a consolidation after a significant
run-up in capital values in the past two years. With continuing foreign investments in the
gaming and other sectors, it is expected the Macau economy will grow significantly in the
medium and long term, with corresponding positive impact on the property sector.

Vietnam and China, where the Group has invested, are expected to perform well.

The Group will continue to focus in these markets where it has proven experience and track
records, and to take advantage of the growth potential in these markets.

PERSONNEL

At 30 June 2006, the Group has approximately 1,716 employees. A policy of localizing as
many of the positions as possible is in place throughout the Group, subject to suitable and
sufficient local executives and staff with relevant qualifications and experience being available.
Salary and remuneration are competitive and are based on varying employment conditions in
the different countries in which the Company and its subsidiaries operate.

CORPORATE GOVERNANCE
The Company will continue its policy of maintaining a solid, balanced and sensible framework
of corporate governance.

The Company has conducted a review of its corporate governance regime and framework
during the period, and will continue to do so, with a view towards ensuring that such
practices are in line with evolving regulatory developments and market expectations.

None of the Directors is aware of any information that would reasonably indicate that the
Company is not, or was not for any part of the accounting period covered by the interim
results, in compliance with the Code on Corporate Governance Practices, except that the
Company had not appointed a chief executive officer, since day-to-day operations of the
Group were undertaken by the management teams in the respective geographical locations
under the supervision of the executive directors. In respect of the management of the Board
of Directors of the Company, the role was undertaken by Mr. HO Kian Guan, Executive
Chairman of the Company. The Board of Directors is of the view that this structure has served
the Company well in the past years and does not impair the balance of responsibility between
the Board and the management of the business. Further, the non-executive directors of the
Company were not appointed for a specific term. In practice, however, they are subject to
retirement by rotation not less than once every three years.




